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Dear Petitioner: 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 19 May 2022.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.  

The Board also considered the 24 January 2022 advisory opinion of a medical professional, with 

endorsement; a copy of which was provided to you, and to which you did not provide a response. 

A review of your record shows that you enlisted in the Navy and commenced a period of active 

duty on 1 August 2002.  On 31 July 2006, you completed your required active service and 

transferred to the Navy Reserve.  A 10 October 2017 memorandum from the Navy Bureau of 

Medicine and Surgery to Navy Personnel Command identified that, as a result of chronic back 

pain, major depressive disorder, and hypertension, you did not meet physical standards.  You 

were found Not Physically Qualified (NPQ), with retention recommended.  On 21 September 

2019, you were found NPQ and not recommended for retention.  Your records reflect that, at that 

time, you requested a retirement from the Navy Reserve.  On 1 November 2019, you were 

transferred to the retired reserve. 

In your petition, you requested that your retirement be changed to a medical retirement.  In 

support of your petition, you contend that you provided evidence that you were unfit and that 

your conditions were aggravated during service.  You provided as support background 

information stating that you while you were in service, you served aboard an aircraft carrier and 






